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PRINCIPAL’S NOTES 

 
 
 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
 
R U OK?  
This week we are recognising RU OK? Week. It is an opportunity for everyone to acknowledge that life isn’t 
always easy and we all experience bumps along the way.  One of the simple messages that we are promoting 
across the school is learning how to ask R U OK? It is quite simple really, but often a difficult conversation 
starter.  
As a guide, there are 4 easy steps to doing this 

 
Information and resources for R U OK? Week can be found at  
http://www.ruok.org.au/ 
 
BUSY BEE 
I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who turned out to 
help clear the STEM area in preparation for the upcoming 
development. I thought I was a bit ambitious in suggesting we could 
get it all done in a morning, however the amount of helpers and just 
sheer effort made this possible.  
 
It was fantastic to hear the sound of the Dingo, jack hammer and 
chainsaw blasting away as the walls came down, the pavers came 
up and he gardens were cleared. I am really looking forward to 
watching the area developing into a multi-use space to assist the 
learning program.  
 
FACTION ATHLETICS 
A huge congratulations to everyone who was involved in the 
Athletics carnival a couple of weeks ago. It was a fantastic day with 
lots of talent and team work on show. Well done to MASON for 
taking home the overall shield and congratulations to the individual 
champions and runners up.  
 
Thanks to the P&C for the food, the staff for their work on the day, 
the parent helpers, the children for their great spirit and Mr Caddy 
for his brilliant organisation.  
 
OPEN NIGHT 
It was wonderful to see all of the families in attendance at the Open night last week. This was a fantastic 
opportunity to see what your children have been doing and spark conversations about the learning that has 
taken place. The feedback I have received has been overwhelmingly positive.  
This was another example of the exemplary practice that takes place at our school.  
 
STIRKFEST 
Another amazing celebration of talent was on show at STIRKFEST last Thursday. STIRKFEST is a celebration 
of music and performance and includes other schools from the Hills. One of the best things 
about STIRKFEST is the community songs, where everyone gets to sing together  
and just enjoy singing as part of a mass group.  
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 25 September 2019 
CYBER SAFTEY WORKSHOP  

6:00 – 8:30PM 
 

Thursday 26 September 2019 
Kindy Group 1 (dress in yellow!) 

 
Friday 27 September 2019 
Challenge Walk (free dress) 

Kindy Group 2 (dress in yellow!) 
Last Day of Term 3 

 
Monday 14 October 2019 
Office open – No Students 

 
Tuesday 15 October 2019 

Students return for Term Four 
 

Wednesday 16 October 2019 
PP-Yr3 Swimming Lessons Commence 

 
Tuesday 22 October 2019 

Assembly hosted by Languages at 2:15pm 

2nd Hand Uniform Store 
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I was very impressed once again, by the standard of the performance and the energy and enthusiasm shown 
by the staff and students in creating an amazing event.  
 
A big thank you to Mrs Elsegood and Mrs O’Reilly for the countless hours spent behind the scenes in 
organising the event.  
 
FIRST LEGO LEAGUE 
By now you would have heard about the FIRST Lego League Competition that GHPS is hosting in Term 4. 
This is a Robotics completion where students build and control a robot made from Lego to complete certain 
tasks all under this year’s theme of City Shaper. It is going to be a massive event as it is a qualifier for the 
National Championships that will be held at Curtin University early in 2020.  
 
As the host of this competition, we will welcome students from other schools around the area in what is going 
to be a very exciting event. We require volunteers to complete the Judging and Referee courses, provided by 
Curtin University in October. If this is something you can help with, please let me know at school and I will 
provide you with the information about the training.  
 
Further information about the competition can be found at 
https://firstaustralia.org/programs/first-lego-league/ 
 
There will be a lot more information and advertising as we get closer to the event in Week 7. We will be well 
supported by Bendigo Bank and the Bibbulmun Network in preparing for the event that is likely to attract media 

attention and provide fantastic exposure for STEM within our community.   
 
 
Principal 
Matthew Snell 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
The following students received honour certificates at our assembly on Tuesday; Lilly, Noah, Charli, Thomas, 
Lucy, Pia, Eliza, Archer, Indiana, Sommer, Orson, Connor, Joe, Imani, Chloe, Stella, Ryan, James, Callan, 
Joel, Max, Eva and Filippa.  
 
 
 
CYBER SAFETY TALK  

A reminder that the Cyber Safety Workshop is on tonight from 6:00 to 8:30pm.There are plenty of seats still 
available.  
 
ENVIRONMENTAL UPDATE 
 
A reminder that Gooseberry Hill PS are now collecting plastic 
bottle tops and bread tags for ‘Lids for Kids’. An 
organisation that creates mobility limbs for disabled children.  
 
Please drop your lids and bread tags to the office, lids are to be 
clean, and free of any other lining and sorted by colour.   
 
 
 
TERM 4 ASSEMBLIES 
Please see below for the Term 4 Assembly Roster 

22 October 2019 5 November 2019 19 November 2019 3 December 2019 19 December 2019 

Hosted by 
Languages 2:15pm 

Hosted by IMSS – 
1:45pm 

Hosted by IMSS – 
1:45pm 

Hosted by Music – 
1:30pm 

Final Assembly 
2:30pm 

 
 
SCHOOL DISCO  
SAVE THE DATE! On Friday 1 November is the School Disco for Kindy to Year 6. The theme will be “Crazy 
Hair” 
 
TRIATHLON 
The Year 6 Triathlon Sports is on Friday 8 November, notes have been sent home today to participants.   
 
CHAPLAIN CHAT 
Resilience is a 21st Century parenting concept that every parent needs to understand. 
 
Some kids are resilient by nature – their temperament helps them to be mentally and psychologically 
tough. You know those kids. They get straight back up after a setback or disappointment. Rejection in the 
playground doesn’t faze them. Unfortunately, not every child has such natural resilience. 
 
The good news is that most of the research shows that resilience can be nurtured and developed, particularly 
when parents themselves are resilient and they actively foster it in their kids.   
 
Building Resilience 
 
From a resilience perspective parents need to coach kids through some of their more challenging moments 
and reviewing what they may have learned for next time. Avoid solving all their problems for them. 
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You can promote a lasting sense of resilience in your kids by: 

1. Having a positive attitude yourself. Your attitude as a parent impacts on their ability to bounce back 
from some of the difficulties they face. Make sure you model a ‘you can do it’ attitude for your child 
when he meets some of life’s curve balls. 
 

2. Look for teachable moments. Many kids’ learning opportunities are disguised as problems. Make the 
most of these opportunities so that kids can grow and learn from some of the challenges they face. 
  

3. Make kids active participants in the family. Active participation in a family develops the self-help, 
problem-solving and independence skills of kids that are necessary for resilience. 
  

4. Build kids coping skills. There are plenty of strategies you can pass on to kids to help them cope 
when life doesn’t go their way, including acceptance, getting away for a while, and normalisation. 

 
Promoting resilience in kids is a not a single event but a continuous process that requires adults to be 
supportive and empathetic when things don’t go their way. It also requires you as a parent to have an 
understanding of resilience, so you have faith in your yourself, and your child’s ability to cope 
 
For more information go to www.parentingideas.com.au 
 
Thank you, 
Adrian Wilson 
School Chaplain 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
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WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING IN OUR CLASSROOMS? 
 

R U OK WEEK 

24 September 2019 - Kids Helpline Webinar 

As part of our R U OK? Week activities, Room 9 participated in a 

webinar session with a Kids Helpline Counsellor. The interactive 

session gave the students a greater understanding about the 

service that Kids Helpline provides and that counsellors are 

available, anytime to talk about anything at all, anonymously.  

Kids Helpline - 1800 55 1800  

 

    Sharing time with friends in Kindy 
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CANTEEN NEWS 
 
The canteen is offering a special menu on Friday for the Challenge Walk. 
Check out the menu on QuickCliq – Click Here 
 
 
 
.     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C News 

https://quickcliq.com.au/
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Community  
The inclusion of any community advertising does not 
constitute or imply endorsement, sponsorship or 
recommendation thereof by Gooseberry Hill Primary 
School.  Gooseberry Hill Primary School does not 
accept any responsibility or liability for the conduct or 
content of those advertisements and sites and the 
offerings made by the third parties. 



 
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/4.0/ 

 
 
 
 



 
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/4.0/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


